HealthShare NSW



Our ref: HD24/25195

16 July 2024

Mr Gerard Hayes Secretary Health Services Union NSW Locked Bag 3 AUSTRALIA SQUARE NSW 1215

By email: secretary@hsu.asn.au

RE: Closure of Retail Outlets

Dear Mr Hayes,

I am writing to advise you of the closure of four (4) HealthShare NSW Retail Outlets in 2024 in the following hospitals:

- John Hunter Hospital
- Manning Hospital
- Nepean Hospital
- Children's Hospital Westmead

This in turn means that staff currently appointed permanently to positions in these locations will be affected. Processes will be undertaken in accordance with PD2012_021 Managing Excess Staff of the NSW Health Service.

We will be consulting with staff in the coming weeks and will be working with those staff to redeploy them to the kitchen in their current locations or other HealthShare locations if possible.

HealthShare NSW is committed to consultation with the HSU and ensuring the impacts of this change to staff are minimal, we look forward to working collaboratively with you throughout this process. We will be touching base with your local organisers in the coming days.

Should you wish to discuss further, please contact Joel Bardsley, Associate Director, Service Delivery (Patient Services and Planning) at joel.bardsley@health.nsw.gov.au

Sincerely.

Joel Bardsley

Associate Director, Service Delivery Patient Services and Planning

HealthShare NSW Health

Email: joel.bardsley@health.nsw.gov.au